National Capital Squash (NCS)

Board of Directors Meeting
Minutes

November 29, 2011 (Tuesday)
Location and Time: University Club, 6:45 pm.

Officers Attending: David Keating (President), Andrew Mishkin (President-Elect), Rod Crider (VP-IT), AJ Copeland (VP-Women), Malcolm Jensen (VP-League), Steve Weber (Treasurer), Ghirma Meres (Past President). Hunt Richardson (VP-Tournaments) was ill and participated by speakphone.

Member Directors in attendance: Page Lansdale (Bethesda), Schuyler Haynes (UClub), Leslie Connolly (Worldgate)
Also in attendance:

Bev Supinak (Rio)

Wendy Lawrence by invitation
Call to Order
A quorum was assembled and the meeting was called to order at approximately 6:50pm. 

Approval of the Minutes

The draft minutes of the NCS Board meeting of Oct 11, 2011 were reviewed. A motion was made, seconded, and passed without dissent to accept the minutes as submitted. 

Secretary Position Vacancy

David noted that Ubu Grace has resigned as Secretary. David will put out a call to the Member-Directors and to the Membership at large to fill the position. Meanwhile AJ offered to take minutes for this meeting only.
ACTION ITEMS
Rules and Referee Clinic

Rod Barnes has proposed to hold a clinic for a teaching fee of $175. The date would be January 14, 2012 at CCAC. NCS members will not be charged a fee to participate and up to 15 may attend. This proposal was approved unanimously.

Winter League Rules Revision

Proposed revisions to the League rules, submitted as an attachment to the Agenda, were reviewed. The revisions passed unanimously.  

Executive Committee 

Per the NCS bylaws, David nominated Page Lansdale to the Executive Committee. This appointment passed unanimously. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Treasurer’s Report

Steve distributed the Treasurer’s report to this point in the fiscal year. He reported that NCS has received the $5000 advance payment check from US Squash.

Winter League Launch

David reported that the Winter League seems to have begun without major problems. He has received no complaints yet. 

Division 6

Andrew reported that at least 36 people have signed up to play Division 6.

Howe Cup Report

AJ called the Board members’ attention to the Howe Cup report both on the website and as an Appendix to the Agenda. She thanked the Board for their support and promised to bring the Cup to the next BOD meeting.

Tournaments Report

Nearly 70 players registered for the NCS “Season Opener” at Potomac Squash Club. In conversation with participants, Leslie believed that $50 was a better price point for a weekend tournament (this was with the NCS subsidy). Ideas for single-day tournaments were discussed. Ghirma reported that 36 people are registered so far for the Sno Ball Slo Ball this coming weekend. 

President’s Cup Pro Invitational at GWU

Wendy Lawrence described her proposal to run a non-profit professional squash event in the spring using facilities at George Washington University. She described a 2-day event (Friday night and Saturday) with 4 PSA and 4 WISPA players, and qualifying events earlier in the week. She also envisions recruiting embassies to enter 4- or 5-person teams for an international team competition to run in conjunction with the professional event. The projected dates are 27-28 April, 2012. A glass wall court would be erected in the Smith Center basketball arena and permit use of the Jumbotron. Qualifying and “embassy” matches may be played on the glass wall court or on one of the six regular international courts. Charities targeted to benefit from the event include JDRF, DC Squash Academy, and possibly a GWU squash scholarship. Wendy would like to raise $150K, and asked NCS to support by promoting the event, by identifying people who may have something to contribute to the event, and possibly by using NCS to funnel money for ticket and table sales. Wendy will get a formal written statement to the BOD. David established that the BOD consensus is to provide support to the effort. 
Doubles Project

David has been in conversation with Meadow Mill to host an NCS Doubles clinic for NCS members at MM; he is waiting for a date to be confirmed. Ghirma and Schuyler reported that UClub is seriously considering building a doubles court. David solicited volunteers to serve on an NCS committee focusing on supporting bringing doubles to the area. Page and AJ offered to serve on but declined to Chair such a committee. 

Proposal to Name Award

The Board discussed Hunt’s proposal to change the name of NCS’s annual “Special Achievement Award” to the “Christian Zimmerman Special Achievement Award” in memory of former BOD member Chris Zimmerman. The proposal passed unanimously. The process by which such changes may be made was reviewed. 
OTHER BUSINESS


Fitzgerald Cup

No update.
OLD BUSINESS

No old business was discussed.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:35pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Annesley W. Copeland
Acting as Secretary
